
Opiates Abatement Authority 
Partnership Grant  

04/06/2023 

Dear OAA Authority,  

Please accept this letter of support for HOPE House project 

The Community Foundation for Rockbridge, Bath and Allegany is committed to 
provide $160,096 towards the renovation costs of the project.   

This is a very important project to us, given this is not a service offered in our area 
and the importance of sober living homes as part of recovery.   

We are committed to the renovation, certification, training and start-up of this 
project and plan to oversee it for the first five years of operations.  We will assist 
Rockbridge Recovery in every way possible to see this project succeed.  

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions. 

Thank you, 

Lori Turner   
Executive Director 



Community Foundation for Rockbridge, Bath and Alleghany 
PO Box 20 
Lexington, VA 24450 

Re: In Kind Donation Pledge Letter 

Lori,  

I am the leader of Care Kits which is able to provide essential needs for the men during their time at the 
HOPE house.  We can commit to approximately $1500 annually for the project.  

Tonia Clemmer 
 

DocuSign Envelope ID: 93198FCA-E5BB-4203-9BBB-6EE60106DC22

3/4/2023



PLEASE POST THIS PAYMENT ·FOR OUR.MUTUAL CUSTOMER 

··Ac,fount: LEXINGTON PRESBYTERl'AN.:CHURCH .. 

LEXINGTON PRESBYTER CHURCH INC 
120 S MAIN ST 
LEXINGTON, VA 24450 

MEMO: Support for HOPE house Buena Vista 

'Plea~e::b,·~~ct''Any Questions To 
. (800) 243-'2508 · . .. 

Online Bill Payment Processing Center 

CORNERSTONE BANK 
1184 0852 EPV 07 0428 1/1 4b942708.l 0042bll0 

Pay FIVE THOUSAND AND 00/100 -----------------------------------------------------------

TO 
THE 
ORDER 
OF 

COMMUNITY FOUNDATION 
PO BOX 20 
LEXINGTON, VA 24450-0020 

W•l;itlWdl1:U;.-t:[,J;i•J=i;i!f•l:if·1i:~"IMttl;t•51i;.l:i'.'l:Oet:l1.'1lll:(Ui;i~:J;fal•UI!l:i•l:t•l-l•i;Ji~; 

$5,000.00 
959/514 

0000996176 
May 03, 2023 

DOLLARS 

$ t····s,000.00 
Void After 180 DAYS. 

Signature On File 
This check has been authorized 

by your depositor 









 

 

 

Opiates Abatement Authority 
Partnership Grant  
 
04/06/2023 
 
Dear OAA Authority,  
 
Please accept this letter of support for HOPE House project  
 
The Community Foundation for Rockbridge, Bath and Allegany is committed to 
provide $65,000 towards the renovation costs of the project.   
 
This is a very important project to us, given this is not a service offered in our area 
and the importance of sober living homes as part of recovery.   
 
We are committed to the renovation, certification, training and start-up of this 
project and plan to oversee it for the first five years of operations.  We will assist 
Rockbridge Recovery in every way possible to see this project succeed.  
 
Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.     
 
Thank you, 
 

  
 
Lori Turner       
Executive Director 
 





 

 

 

 

February 24, 2023 

 

Dear Lori Turner, 

 

Spencer Home Center looks forward to helping with the expansion of Rockbridge Recovery’s 

Hope House.  I appreciate your vision and passion to make this much needed service expand in our area. 

As discussed, Spencer Home Center will donate $15,000 towards this project in financial support as well 

as an in-kind donation of $ 9,614.64.  Please keep me updated on your progress and the anticipated 

start date. 

Sincerely, 

 

Eric Spencer 

Spencer Home Center 



788 N. Lee Highway | Lexington, Virginia 24450 
www.RockbridgeFlooring.com 

 
 

Community Foundation for 

Rockbridge, Bath, and Alleghany Counties 

7 E. Washington Street 

P.O. Box 20 

Lexington, VA 24450 

 

February 28, 2023 

 

Rockbridge Flooring & More commits to providing both the labor and the materials for new 

flooring in the Hope House located at 1813 Magnolia Avenue in Buena Vista, Virginia. 

Estimate of in-kind donations are as follows: 

• 1,700 square feet of glue-down luxury vinyl plank valued at $ $6,443 

• Installation services valued at $6,970 

• Total In-Kind Donation: $13,413 

 

With Thanks, 

 

Casey L. Higgins 



 

 

Good Morning, 
 
We here at Byers Technical Institute work very closely with the Shenandoah Valley 
Workforce and we would like to congratulate you on this wonderful program Rockbridge 
Recovery.  We think that this would be a great opportunity for us to offer some partnership 
with Rockbridge Recovery to give the individuals of this program to learn a trade in 
welding.  The Shenandoah Valley Workforce would help with the cost of the courses and we 
here at Byers Technical Institute will provide the proper training.   
 
The Shenandoah Valley Workforce has also started a new work study were individuals 18-
25 years of age would not only have their schooling paid for but would also earn a 
paycheck to attend the school as well.  Then after they receive their welding certification 
they will be offered a job with Byers Inc out of Natural Bridge Virginia (founded by the 
same owner as Byers Technical Institute Ron Byers).   
 
We here at Byers Technical Institute look forward to seeing what the future holds for 
Rockbridge Recovery.  We hope nothing but the best for this awesome foundation. 
 
Thanks, 
 

Brooke Goff 
 
Brooke Goff 
Office Administrator 
Byers Technical Institute 



February 16, 2023


To: Lori Turner

Executive Director

Community Foundation HOPE House Project

PO Box 20

Lexington, VA 24450


Dear Ms. Turner,


This letter is to share Rockbridge Area Relief Association’s (RARA) support for the 
Community Foundation HOPE House Project. As a non-profit whose mission is to aid 
Rockbridge area households in a time of emergency when help is needed to meet life’s 
basic needs, we understand the need for additional resources to address substance use 
disorders. Once the project has started, RARA’s Neighborhood Grocery will provide food to 
the six residents weekly. The estimated value of the food that would be provided to six 
people over a period of one year is $20,000. We look forward to this partnership and seeing 
the support it will bring to Rockbridge County.


Sincerely,


Lindsey Perez

RARA Executive Director

director@raralex.org

540-463-6943

Rockbridge Area Relief Association

350 Spotswood Drive


Lexington, VA 24450

(540) 463-6943


www.raralex.org

http://www.raralex.org
mailto:director@raralex.org


 

February 18. 2023 

 

 

 

Dear Lori,  

Here is an in-kind pledge to the Rockbridge Recovery HOPE House Project.  

The house clients could shop once a week at our pantry which could be a valued at approximately $350 

($18,200 annually) depending on what we have that week, including meat and fresh produce. 

We also have a hot meal on the second Thursday of each month, which could be a $20 value per client 

($6,240 annually) as it is all you can eat and we send home leftovers. 

We also have used clothing and sometimes furniture, which can be valued at $30 a week per client 

($9,360 annually).  

We can also provide community service hours through the pantry and Buena Vista Community Garden. 

That will calculate to a total of $33,800 per year for six men.  

Grateful that you are heading this up.  

Sam @Bridge to Hope 





C & S Disposal, Inc. 

LICENSE # 2705022941 

PO BOX 499 

NATURAL BRIDGE STATION, VA 24579 

(P) 540-291-2433 

(F) 540-291-3903 

(E) info@candsdisposal.com 
 

March 24, 2023 

Organization: Rockbridge Recovery 

Contacts: Debi Ruley & Lori Turner 

Location: 1813 Magnolia Avenue Buena Vista, VA 24416 

Unit: 13YD roll-off dumpster 

 

To Whom It May Concern: 

Based on estimated values for the number of hauls and estimated duration of time 

that the roll-off dumpster will be needed, C&S Disposal, Inc. will be donating 

about $630. The estimated hauls to the landfill was estimated at two per month. 

The estimated duration of time the roll-off dumpster will be needed is nine months.  

 

Thank you, 

C&S Disposal, Inc. 

 

 

 

 

mailto:info@candsdisposal.com


 

 

 
3/22/2023 
 
CFRBA 
7 E Washington Street 
Lexington, VA 24450 
 
 
To whom it may concern, 
 
Advanced Drainage Systems, Inc. donated 30 pairs of safety glasses and 30 bump caps to CFRBA for the 
Rehab Facility Construction project.  The value of the donation was $212.91. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Carami Montoro 
Payroll Specialist/Accountant 
Advanced Drainage Systems, Inc. 
1501 Factory Street 
Buena Vista, VA 24416 
(540) 261-6131 









Community Foundation for Rockbridge, Bath and Alleghany  
PO Box 20 
Lexington, VA 24450 
 
Re: In Kind Donation Pledge Letter  
 
Lori,  
 
I am the leader of Care Kits which is able to provide essential needs for the men during their time at the 
HOPE house.  We can commit to approximately $1500 annually for the project.  
 
 
 
 
Tonia Clemmer  
 
 
 
 

DocuSign Envelope ID: 93198FCA-E5BB-4203-9BBB-6EE60106DC22

3/4/2023



Community Foundation for Rockbridge, Bath and Alleghany  
PO Box 20 
Lexington, VA 24450 
 
Re: In Kind Donation Pledge Letter  
 
Lori,  
 
I am the owner of KC Custom Tile and plan to donate my time in labor to the HOPE house renovation 
project.   
 
I personally will donate my time to tile the bathroom for the project.  
 
80 Hours @ $ 30 an hour 
In Kind Labor donation of $2600 
 
 
 
 
 
Kelsey Cole 
 
 
 
 

DocuSign Envelope ID: 0EE2148F-00C8-4E63-A4DA-F36DCC7E53C8

3/2/2023

Owner

KC Custom Tile,





Community Foundation for Rockbridge, Bath and Alleghany  
PO Box 20 
Lexington, VA 24450 
 
Re: In Kind Donation Pledge Letter  
 
Lori,  
 
I am the owner of Higgins Construction and plan to donate my time in labor to the HOPE house 
renovation project.   
 
I personally will donate my time to assist with the carpentry work needed for the project.    
 
64 Hours @ $50 an hour 
In Kind Labor donation of $3200 
 
 
 
 
 
Donnie Higgins  
187 Stagecoach Road 
Lexington, VA 24450 
(540)-817-7613 
License# 2705069048 
 
 
 
 

DocuSign Envelope ID: 510F6B23-194A-4703-AFAD-074998105C92

Owner

3/2/2023

Donnie Higgins Siding and Home Remodeling company 



 
  
Community Foundation for Rockbridge, Bath and Alleghany  
PO Box 20  
Lexington, VA 24450  
 
Re: Donation Letter  
 
 
Lori,  
 
Natural Bridge Heating and Air will discount the cost of the materials and donate labor to the HOPE 
house renovation project.  
 
Labor Donation $9000 
Material Discounts $$7000 
 
Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.  
 
 
 
Donnie Shanks 
 

DocuSign Envelope ID: 86401347-0109-4E65-AAB4-F795571CB42E

4/6/2023



Community Foundation for Rockbridge, Bath and Alleghany  
PO Box 20 
Lexington, VA 24450 
 
Re: In Kind Donation Pledge Letter  
 
Lori,  
 
I am a certified electrician and plan to donate my time in labor to the HOPE house renovation project.  I 
personally will donate my time for the electrical portions of the project  
 
In Kind Labor donation of $6,400 
 
 
 
 
 
Colin Richardson 
 
 
 
 

DocuSign Envelope ID: DAB31775-EE6F-49AA-86A4-07DC53FC0F6F

No company 

No company 

3/2/2023



 
  
Community Foundation for Rockbridge, Bath and Alleghany  
PO Box 20  
Lexington, VA 24450  
 
Re: Donation Letter  
 
 
Lori,  
 
We donated our property to Rockbridge Recovery for the HOPE House project.  
 
Property Address: 1813 Magnolia Ave Buena Vista, VA 24416 
 
Property Value: $72,400 
 
Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.  
 
 
 
 
Deborah Styler  

DocuSign Envelope ID: E7E3C4C1-496D-4FBE-8055-3C6786558644

3/13/2023











 Lexington Police Department 11 Fuller Street Lexington, VA 24450 

 

City of Lexington 

 
 

March 4, 2023 
 
Community Foundation for Rockbridge, Bath, and Alleghany 
Lori Turner- Executive Director 
PO Box 20 
Lexington, VA 24450 
 
Dear Director Turner, 
 
Please accept this letter of support for the HOPE house project and the Community Foundation for 
Rockbridge, Bath, and Alleghany. Substance abuse recovery is a lifelong journey that does not end with the 
completion of a detox or rehab program. To remain sober, individuals need a support system that provides 
constant commitment and care.  Through the establishment of sober living homes, individuals will have a 
nurturing and judgment free environment that allows recovering addicts to combat societal triggers, which 
can routinely cause addiction setbacks.   
 
As a police chief with over 20 years of law enforcement experience, the drug epidemic is a complex social 
illness that requires the assistance of multi-disciplinary partners to work together for a comprehensive 
solution. The illegal use of narcotics can be linked to many offenders who commit major crimes in our city and 
therefore pose a threat to public safety. It is apparent that arresting individuals will not solve the problem, but 
constant mental health, support and wrap around services throughout an addict’s life will greatly improve 
their chances of a productive way of life and reduce recidivism. The drug epidemic is a public safety concern 
that we are committed to reduce, to protect all individuals, and increase their sense of safety in the 
workplaces, schools, and homes.  More importantly, we want to assist citizens re-entering society with viable 
chances of success, which hinges on a stable home and supportive environment.  
 
Throughout our community, police officers routinely encounter people who have substance use disorders 
(SUDs). Nationwide statistics have shown that adults arrested in the past year for serious offenses were four 
times more likely to have used illicit drugs compared to those who did not use drugs. Furthermore, it is 
estimated that individuals with SUDs make up 68% of the jail population and 53% of the state prison 
population, yet only 12% of the incarcerated population will receive drug treatment while they are in custody. 
This is a contributing factor to the high recidivism rate of narcotics users. These high-risk individuals are likely 
to continue their destructive behaviors upon their return to society, absent treatment for their disease of 
addiction, having a stable home environment, and provided social services.  
 
The HOPE house project is a vital and foundational program that offers a empathetic sober living environment 
for those who wish to continue a healthy and productive lifestyle. I enthusiastically support the HOPE project 
which will provide individuals struggling with drug addiction, the basic human needs and wrap around services 
required to break the cycle of drug addiction. This project represents an innovative and holistic solution to 
reduce illicit drug use in our community, which will create a safer city and enhance the quality of life for all 
community members. Moreover, this project combines the wrap around services of 15 community partners 
dedicated to providing their expertise as a vital component to solve this wicked problem. 

Department of Police 
540-462-3705 

 



 Lexington Police Department 11 Fuller Street Lexington, VA 24450 

 

With regards to the capability of the Community Foundation, this organization consistently fundraises to 
support initiatives and lead community projects with professionalism, equity, and respect for all participants.  
This agency has a proven track record for their commitment to uplifting and supporting our citizens through 
recent initiatives that provided $880,000 in COVID-19 pandemic funding which provided for residents’ critical 
needs; as well as managing the Walker Program, which has raised over $300,000 to assist minority individuals 
open their own businesses within our community.  The Community Foundation is an integral and dedicated 
entity, managed by individuals with a passion for raising monies to support programs that benefit the welfare 
of our residents, reduce public safety concerns, and improve the overall quality of life for all individuals.   
 
In closing, I am excited at the opportunity for the HOPE house project to become an essential partner within 
our welcoming community, that will assist the police department’s main endeavors of providing a safer city 
through the prevention of crimes, reduced recidivism, and healthy lifestyle choices for our community 
members.  
 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 

 
 
Angela M. Greene 
Chief of Police 
Lexington, Virginia   
 
 
 
 
 
 



Office of Marylin Euans Alexander 

April 25, 2023 

Dear Ms. Lori Turner, 

I am so honored to write this letter in support of the proposal for the HOPE House project with Rockbridge Recovery 

being submitted by the Community Foundation for Rockbridge, Bath and Alleghany in Lexington, Virginia. I consider my 

desire to advocate for this project as a moral obligation, a civic duty and affirmation of my values regarding empathy and 

tolerance for those in helpless and unfortunate situations. 

The Lexington-Rockbridge Circuit Court has prosecuted at least 522 felony cases and of those, 189 or 36% included a 
drug charge. Those statistics do not include serious crimes where drugs may have been a factor, but not charged. For this 

region, the numbers are too significant to ignore in a small community. 

As a 4-term member of the Lexington City Council, I am aware of the community effects of addictions, not only 
incarcerations, how that affects the local economy, services to support families and children, medical care, mental health 
care, housing opportunities, education, and training. Every facet of our lives can be potentially affected in various ways 

directly or indirectly by community addictions and addictive behaviors. 

The affordable housing industry requires the completion of a rehabilitation program to consider housing applicants with 
patterns of substance abuse. In western Virginia, the opportunity for rehab has been slim to none. Although the 
affordable housing industry greatly limits those with a history of drug convictions, more opportunities may open for 

rehabbed applicants. Having worked in the management of affordable housing for the last 24 years, it is my hope to see 

the success of the Hope House, which would increase the likelihood of landlords in the business of offering homes vs. 
turning them away to a life of homelessness. 

As a member of the Board of Directors of the Cari lion Rockbridge Community Hospital, I am aware of the challenges in 

the medical care industry to provide the unique and intensive assistance needed in the care of substance abuse patients, 
finding beds for the additional care required to turn their lives around. Having a local choice would be a cost-effective 
option for the patient, their families and for law enforcement agencies charged with transporting them safely to facilities 

to receive necessary care. 

Our community is making every effort to provide in-kind support but financial support, dedication, local and regional 
partnerships, and the collaboration of our community leaders are all crucial to the success of a service of great benefit to 
the Lexington-Rockbridge-Buena Vista area. 

~~-~e( 

Marylin Evans Alexander 

212 N. Lewis Street, Lexington, Virginia 24450, Telephone 540-817-9330, email: mealexander@rockbridqe.net 





 
18 E. Nelson Street, Suite 101  ∙  Lexington, VA 24450 

(540) 463-5375    ∙    info@lexrockchamber.com    ∙    lexrockchamber.com 
 

 
 
 

April 19, 2023 
 
 
 
 
 

Lori Turner 
Executive Director 
Community Foundation for Rockbridge, Bath, and Alleghany 
P.O. Box 20 
Lexington, VA 24450 
 
Dear Mrs. Turner,  
 
On behalf of our Board of Directors, I am writing this letter in support of the Community 
Foundation and Rockbridge Recovery’s initiative to establish the HOPE House in Buena 
Vista, Virginia. Our community and our workforce continue to suffer from addiction and 
substance abuse. We are hopeful that this project is a step in the right direction to 
ensuring that our community has the talent and workforce needed to thrive.  

 
Although local resources are in abundance, they are stretched thin. This project is a new 
and all-inclusive way to give these members of our community a hand-up, not a hand-out.  
The program has been well thought out – and I am impressed with the detail of your 
planning. The Chamber is committed to supporting the residents of Hope House and 
making sure they have the guidance needed to be great contributors to our workforce.   
 
Please feel free to contact me directly with any questions related to the Chamber’s support of 
the HOPE House project.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Tracy E. Lyons, 
Executive Director 
 

mailto:info@lexrockchamber.com




BUENA VISTA SHERIFFS OFFICE 
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2039 Sycamore Avenue Sheriff 

Buena Vista, VA 24416 W.R. Hamilton 

To Whom it May Concern: 

Tel: S40-261-8615 

Fax: 540-261-2424 

The Buena Vista Sheriffs Office fully supports The HOPE House 
project aimed at bringing a transitional sober living home to the City of 
Buena Vista. As a local law enforcement agency, we recognize that there 
are limited resources available to the citizens in our community who are 
seeking recovery from substance use disorders. We believe that this 
project will offer a valuable benefit to our community by providing 
additional support and resources that will aid individuals in maintaining 
their sobriety and becoming healthier, more productive members of the 
community. 

Sincery�,� 

;;fE/7';.J Lieutenant Terry L. Martin 



Lori Turner- Executive Director  
Community Foundation for Rockbridge, Bath & Alleghany 
PO Box 20 
Lexington, VA 24450 

Dear Ms. Turner, 

I am writing this letter in support of Rockbridge Recovery’s HOPE House Project.  As the Executive 
Director of Main Street Buena Vista, community health and safety play a key role in our mission. 

Sober living homes provide a safe and supportive place for people in recovery to live. The benefits of a 
sober living home are numerous but most importantly these homes help mitigate one’s risk of relapse.  
Sober living homes offer a safe, alcohol- and drug-free environment, “that affords people with the 
opportunity to continually surround themselves with other people who are pursuing the same goal of 
recovery and wellness. It’s a place where people fit in, have common experiences and goals, and can be 
authentic without having to explain their addiction or recovery needs”. They are a community of like-
minded individuals who can relate to both the hardship and the journey.  

Buena Vista is a small community and like many other communities, we are feeling and seeing the 
effects from the addiction/overdose crisis plaguing our country. Providing our citizens with a safe place 
to live, work and move through their journey to recovery is essential to who we are.  

My personal experience comes from my daughter who celebrates her journey in recovery every day and 
is actively involved in this project. My daughter has been suffering from addiction for many years, going 
in and out of short-term treatment facilities and expected to come home and continue life as usual. 
When we finally found a recovery home that would accept her, is when we finally found success. 
Expecting people with addiction to come home from a detox facility and back to the everyday stresses of 
life is not realistic. Recovery is a lifelong journey that consists of learning, accepting, and building 
relationships that support and encourage a healthy and sober lifestyle. I am extremely proud of my 
daughter and am excited to see what the future holds for her and for our community as Rockbridge 
Recovery continues to grow and help those suffering with addiction.  

Thank you in advance for considering this worthwhile project.  Feel free to contact me if you have any 
questions.   

Brooke Dalton 
Executive Director 
Main Street Buena Vista 
Cell (808)780-6461 

Brooke Dalton



 
 
 

 
Administrative Services Mental Health & Substance Use Disorder Services Developmental Services 

205 E. Hawthorne Street 311 South Monroe Avenue 543 Church Street 

Covington, Virginia 24426 Covington, Virginia 24426 Clifton Forge, Virginia 24422 

Phone:  540-965-2135 Phone:  540-965-2100 Phone:  540-863-1620 

Fax:  540-965-6371 Fax:  540-965-2105 Fax:  540-863-1625 

 

 

 

 

 

March 28, 2023 

 

Mrs. Lori Turner 

Executive Director  

Community Foundation (CFRBA) 

7 East Washington Street  

P O Box 20 

Lexington, VA 24450 

 

Re:  Sober Living Grant-Hope House Project  

 

Dear Lori,  

 

On behalf of Alleghany Highlands Community Services, I am pleased to provide this letter of support for a sober 

living home grant (Hope House Project) funded via the Opioid Abatement Authority’ application process.  This 

project will provide much needed supports to individuals who have been impacted by substance abuse within the 

Rockbridge, Buena Vista, and Lexington catchment areas.   

 

Sober living homes are places where people in recovery can live for a while, typically after an inpatient treatment 

program. These residences have rules, which will vary from place to place, and they endeavor to offer a supportive 

environment for people who have begun their recovery journey but aren’t yet ready to live completely independently 

or return back to unsafe environments. The hope is that with a period of extra support at a sober living home, 

residents will learn the skills to be self-sufficient and maintain sobriety on their own.  

 

This will allow these individuals to move forward in recovery and begin their journey into the workforce. Sober 

living homes also support post-treatment individuals in expanding the opportunities in front of them, to become self-

sufficient and support the economic, social and recovery ecosystems.  

 

The Rockbridge, Buena Vista, and Lexington catchment areas continue to have many individuals currently or 

previously affected by substance abuse. This includes the use of opioids, methamphetamines, marijuana, alcohol, 

and other known substances. Alleghany Highlands Community Services commits to assisting with project 

implementation by providing referrals to the program, partnering for outreach and awareness, and providing 

connections to businesses for participant employment opportunities, as able.  

 

We look forward to the implementation of this program and collaborating with the Hope House Project.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Ingrid W. Barber  

Executive Director 

Alleghany Highlands Community Services 
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